
Yr Arglwydd Elis-Thomas AC/AM 
Y Dirprwy Weinidog Diwylliant, Chwaraeon a Thwristiaeth 
Deputy Minister for Culture, Sport and Tourism 

 

 

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay 
Caerdydd • Cardiff 

CF99 1NA 

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre:  
0300 0604400 

Gohebiaeth.Dafydd.Elis-Thomas@llyw.cymru 
               Correspondence.Dafydd.Elis-Thomas@gov.wales 

 
Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg.  Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd 
gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.  
 
We welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh.  Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and corresponding 
in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding.   

Eich cyf/Your ref P-05-949 
Ein cyf/Our ref DET/00161/20 
 
Janet Finch-Saunders AM 
Chair 
Petitions Committee 
seneddpetitions@assembly.wales 

 
06 March 2020 

 
Dear Janet, 
 
Petition P-05-949 Save Cowbridge Old Girl’s School from Demolition 
 
Thank you for your letter of 18 February regarding the petition from Sara Pedersen about 
the former Cowbridge Intermediate School for Girls.  Ms Pederson is one of a number of 
people that have previously written to Cadw requesting that the former school be listed. 
 
My officials have very carefully considered all of the arguments put forward for listing the 
building but I am afraid that it does not meet the criteria to be listed at the national level.  I 
attach a copy of Cadw’s analysis and the final decision. My officials have advised 
campaigners to contact the local authority about the possibility of including the building in its 
list of County Treasures, and to ask for the significance of the building to be taken into 
account by the local authority when considering the application for planning permission for 
the proposed development. 
 
I am unable to comment on the potential for funding to support conversion of the school to 
social housing through the Welsh Government’s Social Housing Grant (SHG) Programme 
since this is a matter for the Minister for Housing and Local Government.  I understand that 
the Programme can support both new build and renovation of existing properties.  Local 
authorities are responsible for deciding which affordable housing schemes are a priority, 
what type of accommodation is needed in a specific location and which housing 
associations take forward the schemes for development. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

Yr Arglwydd Elis-Thomas AC/AM 
Y Dirprwy Weinidog Diwylliant, Chwaraeon a Thwristiaeth 
Deputy Minister for Culture, Sport and Tourism 
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